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At the Plainfield Town Hall  
18 High St. / Rt. 2 Plainfield, VT  

Dinner at 6pm 
Raffle at 7:15pm 

 
Join us with your whole family to 
enjoy an evening of home-made, 
local food at our annual Harvest 

Supper! 
 

Please call to reserve your spot at 
454-7747 

Suggested donation: Adults $10,  
Families (4 or more) $28,  
Children 12 and under & 

Seniors 55+ $6  
All proceeds go to support the  

Student Activities Fund 
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This summer, as part of Maplehill School and 

Community Farm’s Elder Outreach Project, an 

exciting new program took shape: The Home 

Harvest Project.  Through the generous support of 

the Harris and Frances Block Foundation, Maplehill 

School students and staff designed, built, and 

delivered 11 raised garden beds for individual 

elders in the community. Each bed comes up to 

the gardener’s waist, making it more accessible for 

elders to grow their own vegetables without 

adding strain to the body. Recipients were able to 

choose what vegetables they wanted to grow, 

including tomatoes, lettuce, cucumbers, peas, and 

even potatoes! As part of the Elder Outreach 

Project, students were encouraged to make 

monthly visits to each senior and help out with 

maintaining the beds. With the first summer down, 

we are already looking forward to increasing 

student participation, dreaming up new garden 

plans for the next season, and planning ways to 

expand and improve this great project.    

 
 

 

Increasing Food Access to Elders 

through the Home Harvest Project 

 

Going Green!   

We are planning to reduce the 

number of paper newsletters that we 

print.  If you want to receive your 

newsletter by email, please send 

Jamie Spector your address at: 

jamie@maplehillschoolandfarm.org 

 

 
 

A completed raised garden bed for the Home 
Harvest Program, made by Maplehill student 

and staff! 

 
 
 
 
 

By Nicole Batkis, AmeriCorps Community Service 
Member ’16-‘17 
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Summer on the farm: an interview with  

Farm Educator, Vivian Stein 

 

What is one of your highlights from the summer on 

the farm? 

I loved watching the evolution of the berries. Our summer 

raspberries and blueberries were planted 4-5 years ago. 

Seeing the fruit get super plump and ripe and watching 

the kids come out and pick the berries and enjoy the 

sweetness of summer was so amazing. We are going to 

have a lot of smoothies this winter!  

 

What was a challenge that came up? 

The biggest challenge was the pest management. The 

tarnish plant bug, cucumber beetle, and flea beetle were 

really aggressive in eating through most of the crops. I 

haven’t found a good organic pesticide to help, so we are 

looking into amending the field and/or moving it for 

upcoming seasons. 

 

What is your favorite vegetable to grow? 

Carrots! They grow under the ground in many different 

colors. You plant this tiny little seed in June, and come 

fall you get these big beautiful roots. With some nice cool 

weather, their sweetness could rival any great pie! 

 

Do you have any recipe suggestions with that favorite 

vegetable? 

Other than just eating them because they are so good?  I 

would roast them at 425° with some maple, butter, and 

salt until golden brown.  

 

By Allie Heckerd, AmeriCorps Farm to School 

Member ’16-‘17 
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This year, students have stepped up with enthusiasm to lend their strength and energy to help their 

community any way they can. Maplehill School students have participated in the Elder Outreach Project 

by visiting, organizing a holiday party, making seasonal decorations, and participating in an oral history 

project with Twin Valley Senior Center, an important community partner for us. Students have also gone 

above and beyond and helped elders directly in the community through amazing projects such as 

transporting and stacking wood for the winter months, and assisting with home and garden projects in 

the warmer months. In addition to the Elder Outreach Project, students have put together food 

donations, counted inventory of our farm beef and produce, and helped with fix-it tasks to keep our 

school in great shape.  Seeing students help their community and build relationships with elders along 

the way has been a powerful thing to witness, and I am so grateful serving alongside them!  

 

Reflections on a year of service at Maplehill School and Community 
Farm 
 
By Nicole Batkis, AmeriCorps Community Service 
Member, ‘16-‘17 
 

Through my year of service, students at Maplehill 

School and Community Farm were able to learn 

from their community by participating in service 

opportunities around Washington County. As one 

of the AmeriCorps members this year, my aim has 

been to help each student complete their 10-hour 

community service requirement, as well as foster 

a connection between students and the 

community. One of the strongest assets Maplehill 

School and Community Farm has is its 

community. Alongside the growing friendships 

and bonds that students build with each other and 

staff, relationships students build with community 

are just as important.  Engaging students in 

giveing back to their community hopefully teaches 

them the power of action, leadership, and 

empathy. 

 

 

 
A Maplehill School student works with Nicole  

to stack wood for an elder in Cabot 
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Individual Care Program Dean of Students, Mitch Hunt, teaches a student how to 
calmly and respectfully move cows from one paddock to another 

 
 
 
 

Grazing for Calm and Healthy 
Meat 
By Mitch Hunt, Dean of Students, ICP 
 
This year we have increased our herd of 

beef cows from three to six cows.  Thanks 

to the generous support from the Harris 

and Frances Block Foundation and the Ben 

& Jerry’s Foundation, we will be able to 

provide local grass-fed beef to our own 

Food Program, local elders and some local 

institutions. 

 

The intensive rotation of two days per 

paddock has allowed for wonderful re-

growth of the grasses.  Rotation also 

allows for the parasitic cycle of 28 days to 

be broken, thereby eliminating the need 

for worming medications. 

 

Lessons can come from the cows 

themselves.  Through careful and 

appropriate instruction, students and staff 

gain insight into how cattle are affected 

by routine and calm bodies, versus lack of 

routine and excitable bodies.  The 

frequency of an every-two-days rotation 

offers ample opportunity to teach and 

demonstrate concepts of experiential and 

caring animal management. 

 

 

 

Some updates from Maplehill School… 
 The Small Group Program (SGP) had a great summer 

program of outdoor adventures including swimming and 
fishing at various local watering holes, gardening at 
Maplehill Community Farm, a visit to the Bread and Puppet 
Museum, and helping to organize the summer BBQ at the 
Twin Valley Senior Center. 

 The Individual Care Program (ICP) had a summer program 
filled with swimming, fishing, berry picking, an 
introduction to the book Vermont Wild: Adventures of 
Vermont Fish & Game Wardens, foreign language learning 
and various mechanics/bike maintenance projects. 

 Both school programs had a very informational trip to 
Shelburne Museum, where students and staff spoke with a 
blacksmith.  

 Several Individual Care Program staff members completed 
a training with Washington County Mental Health at 
Imagination Station in various sensory motor activities for 
supporting people on the Autism spectrum. 

 The porch at the SGP campus was replaced this summer by 
Maplehill staff and a student. 
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